
 
SIDMOUTH TOWN COUNCIL 

Minutes of the meeting of Sidmouth Town Council 
in its Capacity as Trustee 

held in the Council Chamber, Woolcombe House, Sidmouth 
 on Monday 3 June 2024  

 

Ward   Councillors Present: 

Sidmouth North  Stephen Blakeway 

Bernie Davis 

Stuart Hughes 

Sidmouth South Kelvin Dent  

Chris Lockyear (Chair) 

Rachel Perram 

Sidmouth East  Lorraine Brown 

Sidmouth West Phil Weaver 

Primley  Francetta Bridle 

Hilary Nelson (Vice Chair)  

Sidbury  John Loudoun  

Sidford   Mike Goodman 

Salcombe Regis Ian Barlow  

   Edward Willis Fleming 
 

Apologies:  Paul Dodds, John Nicholson, Kevin Walker 
 

The meeting started at 7.30pm and finished at 7.35pm. 

 
 

PART ‘A’ 
The Council, when acting as Trustee to discuss agenda items placed before it, 
considers economic, social, environmental and equality impacts as a whole and in 
making its decisions, seeks to strike a balance between the positive and negative 
impacts on the community in the Sid Valley. When considering issues, Town 
Councillors exercise their individual judgment based on the evidence before them. 

 

4           Minutes 

The minutes of the Trustee meeting held on Monday 13 May 2024 were signed as a 
true and accurate record. 

 

5 Declarations of Interest 

 There were no Declarations of Interest received for items on this agenda. 
 

  



Trustee Meeting 3 June 2024  
 
6 Use of Salcombe Regis recreation Field 

Rebecca Meakin, Interim Communities Manager, Landlord Services, East Devon 
District Council had written to request use of Salcombe Regis Recreation Ground on 
Thursday 22 August 2024, from 10am to 4pm, to hold an event for East Devon 
District Council Tenants.  
EDDC asked to use the field to erect a small marquee and house other external stall 
holders, e.g. Young Devon, RAF, scouts and the local PCSO.   
They anticipated a gathering of about 100, so a small section of the field may need to 
be used as an overspill for parking and some stall holders who will need vehicular 
access to set up stalls. 
The Town Clerk advised Members that the scout group should not have given 
permission for use of the scout centre as this was not a young person or youth 
related event. He had contacted the scout group and reminded them of their lease 
agreement restrictions. 
This request, therefore, was not only to use the field but also to use the scout centre. 
 

RESOLVED: That permission be granted to East Devon District Council to use the 
scout centre and Salcombe Regis Recreation field for a Council Tenants event on 
Thursday 22 August from 10am to 4pm. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
……………………………..……. 
CHAIR OF THE COUNCIL 


